
 
 

Statutory Notice 
 

Worplesdon Primary School 
 

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 
2006, as amended by the Education Act 2011, that Surrey County Council, intends to 
make a prescribed alteration to Worplesdon Primary School, Envis Way, 
Worplesdon, Guildford , Surrey GU3 3NL from 1 September 2020. 
 
It is proposed that a specialist centre for pupils with communication and interaction 
needs (COIN) is created on the site at Worplesdon Primary School. The specialist 
centre is being developed in partnership with Freemantles School. 
It is proposed that the specialist centre will grow incrementally each year with 15 
places available in September 2020, 18 places in September 2021 and the centre will 
reach full capacity of 21 places in September 2022. 
 
It is proposed that the mainstream PAN at Worplesdon Primary School will reduce 
from 60 to 57 in infant classes subject to the school admissions consultation for 
community and voluntary controlled schools for September 2021   
 
Surrey County Council has complied with all applicable statutory requirements to 
consult in connection with this proposal. At the conclusion of the Notice period, if 
permission is granted by the Surrey Cabinet Member for All Age Learning, Surrey 
County Council will implement the proposal. 
 
A building project will be undertaken on the existing site at Worplesdon Primary 
School to provide the necessary additional capacity, for which the relevant planning 
permission has been approved 
 
This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal.  Copies of the complete 
proposal can be obtained from: School Place Planning Team, Surrey County Council, 
Room 326, County Hall, Kingston upon Thames, Surrey, KT1 2DN, email: 
schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk or from the Surrey County Council website: 
www.surreysays.co.uk 
 
Within four weeks of the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object 
to or make comments on the proposal by sending them to Jane Keenan Surrey 
County Council, Room 326, County Hall, Penrhyn Road, Kingston upon Thames, 
Surrey, KT1 2DN, email: schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk 

 

Signed: David Hill, Strategic Director of Children, Families and Learning,  
Surrey County Council 
 
Publication Date: 23 September 2019 
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